
From: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD
To: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO); Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD; Tucker, Shelly
Cc: Heather Patterson
Subject: RE: Marathon Oil Company - 1RP-4848 and 1RP-4755 Closures
Date: Friday, July 20, 2018 3:14:00 PM
Attachments: approved_1RP4755_1RP4848_Madera Wells Gas Lines Closure Report.pdf

approved_finalC141_1RP4755_1RP4848.pdf

Dear Ms. Karrigan:
 
Thank you for the photos. Much appreciated.
 
The available information indicates OPERATOR has met the requirements of 19.15.29 NMAC
and no further corrective action is required. NMOCD considers 1RP-4755 & 1RP-4848 closed. This
determination by the Oil Conservation Division does not relieve Operator of responsibility should
future information indicate a threat to ground water, surface water, human health, or the
environment. Furthermore, it does not relieve Operator of responsibility for compliance with any
federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations.
 
Like approval from BLM required.
 
Thanks,
 
Olivia Yu
Environmental Specialist
NMOCD, District I
Olivia.yu@state.nm.us
575-393-6161 x113
 
OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately
investigate and remediate contamination that may pose a threat to ground water, surface water,
human health or the environment.  In addition, OCD approval does not relieve the operator of
responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, local laws and/or regulations.
 
 
 
 

From: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO) <cnkarrigan@marathonoil.com> 
Sent: Friday, July 20, 2018 2:32 PM
To: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD <Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us>; Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD
<Christina.Hernandez@state.nm.us>; Tucker, Shelly <stucker@blm.gov>
Cc: Heather Patterson <heather.patterson@soudermiller.com>
Subject: RE: Marathon Oil Company - 1RP-4848 and 1RP-4755 Closures
 
Olivia,
 
Pardon my delay. The notes I have cite on the lease road but SMA and I were able to reach out to
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the Madera wells Operator to confirm the fire location. Both were in the same location and SMA
sampled.
 
Attached are pictures from 5/23/18.
 
Callie
 

From: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD <Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us> 
Sent: Monday, July 9, 2018 2:55 PM
To: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO) <cnkarrigan@marathonoil.com>; Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD
<Christina.Hernandez@state.nm.us>; Tucker, Shelly <stucker@blm.gov>
Subject: [External] RE: Marathon Oil Company - 1RP-4848 and 1RP-4755 Closures
 
Beware of links/attachments.
Ms. Karrigan:
 
NMOCD did not receive any additional information regarding the location of the fire of the gas sale
lines for 1RP-4848. To the best of your internal database, as I know these incidents occurred prior to
your employment, do you have information verifying that the Madera lines fire on October 4, 2017,
occurred in the same location as the one on June 27, 2017 (1RP-4755)?
 
Also, to complete documentation, please provide current dated photos of the impacted area for
1RP-4755 and 1RP-4848.
 
Thanks,
Olivia
 

From: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO) <cnkarrigan@marathonoil.com> 
Sent: Monday, June 18, 2018 11:21 AM
To: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD <Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us>; Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD
<Christina.Hernandez@state.nm.us>; Tucker, Shelly <stucker@blm.gov>
Subject: Marathon Oil Company - 1RP-4848 and 1RP-4755 Closures
 
All,
 
Please see the attached documents for the closures of 1RP-4848 and 1RP-4755 prepared by Souder
Miller.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Callie
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